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MISSION   STATEMENT 
 

Walking with Jesus to bring new life and hope to every person 

TO ALL, CALLED BY ALMIGHTY GOD TO FOLLOW JESUS! 

The Resurrection of Jesus according to Mark 16 

16 When the Sabbath was over, Mary Magdalene and Mary the mother of James and Salome 
bought spices, so that they might go and anoint him. 2 And very early on the first day of the 
week, when the sun had risen, they went to the tomb. 3 They had been saying to one another, 
“Who will roll away the stone for us from the entrance to the tomb?” 4 When they looked up, 
they saw that the stone, which was very large, had already been rolled back. 5 As they entered 
the tomb, they saw a young man dressed in a white robe sitting on the right side, and they were 
alarmed. 6 But he said to them, “Do not be alarmed; you are looking for Jesus of Nazareth, who 
was crucified. He has been raised; he is not here. Look, there is the place they laid him. 7 But 
go, tell his disciples and Peter that he is going ahead of you to Galilee; there you will see him, 
just as he told you.” 8 So they went out and fled from the tomb, for terror and amazement had 
seized them, and they said nothing to anyone, for they were afraid. 

We are now well into the liturgical season of Lent, a season of reflection and confession, when 
we focus on following Jesus on the way to the cross. As we honestly look at the moral and ethi-
cal struggles in our own lives, we know that we find grace and forgiveness at the foot of Jesus’ 
cross. 

We are followers of the Servant King who washes feet and calls us to do the same. But as the 
commercials in our time tell us, “but wait, there’s more!” 

The story does not end with the crucifixion of Jesus but continues with the glorious resurrection 
of Jesus from the tomb! 

Victory over our final enemy, death. That is something to celebrate! And celebrate we do, on 
Easter Sunday and in the weeks following! 

Easter is a time when God reaches out and gets peoples attention. Easter is a wonderful time to 
extend your personal invitation to family and friends and neighbors…and most will accept your 
invitation! 

Please invite your family, friends, and neighbors to our Easter celebration on Sunday, March 
31st…worship at 7 AM and 9:30AM. 

See you in worship! 

Pastor Bill Timm 
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FROM THE  VICE PRESIDENT 

Gloria de Cristo is entering a period of growth and change. The demographics of Yuma is in a 
state of flux with many new people moving to the area. As these families get settled they will 
begin to look for a church to fulfill their needs.  Gloria de Cristo has always been a welcoming 
warm church and now is the time to reach out to visitors when you see new faces at worship ser-
vices. Sometimes just a friendly smile and hello will help someone decide to come back and soon 
become a part of our church family. As you meet new neighbors invite them to attend any of our 
worship services and possibly accompany them. I remember when we first started coming to Yu-
ma we met a nice couple who asked if we had a church to attend and we said we weren’t sure. 
An invitation was extended to attend Gloria de Cristo and we have been a member of Gloria de 
Cristo ever since. Remember a smile, hello and conversation will work wonders. 
 
-John Arnold 

Over the course of the last two years, the twelve people of our vision team have attempted to 
evaluate our church, along with certain facts, trends, and numbers in order to predict the future 
needs of this community and how our church should be positioned to serve those needs. 

Now, as far as I know, none of us can say for certain exactly what will happen tomorrow, but I 
believe we have boiled it all down to a pretty good estimation of what we need to do as a 
church so that the kind of relationship we have with God is shared with every person. 

We also believe that keeping the personality of the church and the opportunities to serve that 
we now enjoy, is very important to our members. 

Through the last year, we have accomplished a good deal of what we identified in that process, 
such as: 

•      increased Bible study opportunities, and participation, 

• we now have more people serving others and in additional ways (but we always need more 
volunteers), 

 

Vision Team Report 



Vision Team Report (con’t.) 
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• we have reached out to many who had not returned to in-person attendance since Covid 
and many have now returned to live services. 

• the call committee was formed, and has begun the tedious process of finding a replace-
ment for our retiring pastor. 

• and who could forget the improvement to our sound and video systems, allowing us to 
reach even more people through quality live stream and recorded services. 

But there is still more to do. 

Remember the vision frame that was presented at last year’s annual meeting and the areas of 
the picture we painted? The “Beyond the Horizon” portion, another 3 years down the road, 
sees us bringing new life and hope to thousands of people annually, by 2027. 

Now, the size of this sanctuary limits the number of people who can attend each service. And 
many people are fond, not only of the traditional style of our services, but also of the size of 
each service. 

There are others among us who would welcome perhaps a larger, more contemporary style 
service, with a stage, band and 30 minutes, or more of contemporary praise music with video 
screens, and the works. 

“With God, all things are possible” 

We are a generous congregation! When a worthwhile project is presented to us...we dig deep. 
Also, many of us believe in our mission and purpose strongly enough to include Gloria de Cris-
to in our wills or other estate documents as a recipient of a percentage of our estates. 

I hope that many more people after me will benefit as much by joining us as I have from shar-
ing just this short portion of my life with this group of God’s people. Please give some thought 
to the possibilities and to the future of our church. 

The future is ours to build! 

So, think about bringing new life and hope to our new neighbors. Thank you. 

Ted Duffy 

OH, and don’t forget to invite someone to church. 



From the desk of Dr. Shirley…. 

  Hymns are sung theology — theological statements set to music.. Since the earliest times, 

Christians have sung “psalms and hymns and spiritual songs,”  both in private devotions and in 

corporate worship.  Hymns are a particular type of song used in Christian worship, usually sung 

by the congregation, and explicitly written to adore (or pray to) God.  They are lyric poems, rever-

ently and devotionally conceived.  They are designed to be sung and express the worshipper’s 

attitude toward God or God’s purposes in human life.  Hymns may be sung a cappella or accom-

panied with instruments, but they should be simple and metrical in form, genuinely emotional, 

poetic and literary in style, spiritual in quality, and the ideas so direct and so immediately appar-

ent as to unify a congregation while singing. 

 

 Children blessed to be allowed to worship in multi-generational congregations carry those 

hymns with them for the rest of their lives.  Just hearing the tunes brings to memory the words, 

and when those words are based in scripture, it is easy to “Let the word of Christ dwell in you 

richly in all wisdom; teaching and admonishing one another in psalms and hymns and spiritual 

songs, singing with grace in your hearts to the Lord” (Colossians 3:16). 

 

 A writer of hymns is known as a hymnodist, and the practice of singing hymns is called 

humnody.  The same word is used for the collection of hymns belonging to a particular denomi-

nation or period (e.g. “nineteenth-century Lutheran hymnody” would mean the body of hymns 

written and/or used by Lutherans in the 19th century.)   The scholarly study of hymns, hymnists, 

and hymnody is hymnology.   The music to which a hymn may be sung is a hymn tune.  A student 

of hymnody is called a hymnologist. 

 

 Some people have asked me about the little numbers at the bottom of the hymn page 

such as 88.88.  This is the hymn meter and indicates the number of syllables for the lines in each 

stanza of a hymn.  This provides a means of marrying the hymn’s text with an appropriate hymn 

tune for singing.  This is why when you ask me if I know ‘such and such” a hymn or song, I will ask 

you, “Which one?” 

 

 Join me next month, and we will dig a little deeper into the development of hymns and 

spiritual songs. 
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Cyndi Warner was here at the end of January. AVBS was another success story with an insightful 
three days of delving into this year’s topic: Be-Attitudes. We averaged 28 people per session. 

All committees will accept, with open arms, volunteers to share their time and talents. 

Diane Lee, Chairperson 

GLORIOUS QUILTERS 
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YOUTH AND EDUCATION 

The Ides of March – hmm. Well it’s not March 15th yet. Your Glorious Quilters are working, 

working, working getting quilts ready for the Vets.  This project is near and dear to “our” hearts.  

You can see how fast the first 2 months have flown by. We need to have these ready by April so 

they can be distributed in May. 

 

Along with these quilts the Ladies are working on the normal baby, children and adults.  On an 

average the Ladies are completing 20+ quilts every Monday. In January 30 quilts were given out 

We’re so blessed to be able to sew, and have FUN doing so. 

 

You’re ALWAYS welcome to visit, have coffee with us at 10. Maybe you’ll want to come back. 

Not all the Ladies sew, some even IRON!  Maybe you like to knit, perfect we have yarn you could 

use to make stocking caps to be given away in the winter. 

 

Feel free to text me about anything or anyone that just needs a hug.  Hopefully we can get you 

hooked up with what you need 

 

Carol Schock 
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FELLOWSHIP  

 HEALTH & WELLNESS MINISTRY  
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February was a very busy month, with the start of Lent, the dinner theater and the annual yard 

sale.  And the usual monthly events continue, such as the potluck, the weekly chair yoga, 

quilting, Bible study, and the start of Wednesday night soup suppers and Lenten services.   
 

I  know that the Drama presentation was not part of the Fellowship program, but I do know that 

it was a superb demonstration of fellowship in action.  From the director, to the cast who memo-

rized their lines and performed, to the cooks who prepared the dinner, to the many who helped 

serve the meal, the group of people who cleaned up afterwards, and the many members and 

friends who attended and enjoyed the performance.  Everyone worked together to make this a 

success, and I have heard many good comments on the event. 
 

The first Sunday of the month potlucks still are very well attended, and I am so happy to see eve-

ryone enjoying the food and fellowship of this event.   
 

Planning is progressing for the annual Ladies Inspirational luncheon.  It will be on Saturday, 

March 16 and we will have the Director of the Mission as our speaker.  The theme is Caring and 

Sharing, and we are asking each attendee to bring along a pair of socks (children to adult sizes) 

and a friend.  Tickets will be available before and after church services in early March.   
 

The freezer is getting a little bare, and it is time to ask those of you who have offered to bake 

cookies to bring some in.  There are some walnuts in the freezer which were brought to us by a 

friend in New Mexico (sister of Jeanette Miller) which are available to use for baking.  Feel free to 

take a bag home to use in your baking.   
 

Another event to put on your calendar is the Easter breakfast, to be held at 8 a.m. Easter morn-

ing between the two services.  This is another chance to work together for the benefit of our 

church.   

 

See you in Fellowship.  

Cheryl Preul, Fellowship Chair 

The Importance of Sleep for Older Adults 

A good night’s sleep is essential for successful aging, no matter how old you are. After all, sleep 

is a time of rest and rejuvenation, when our minds and bodies can recuperate after a long day. 

We spend about 1/3 of our lives sleeping, and quality sleep is a vital indicator of overall health  
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and well-being, especially for older adults. According to The National Sleep Foundation, peo-

ple over age 65 should get at least seven-to-eight hours of sleep every night. That’s because 

getting the rest you need can help you stay both physically and mentally well as you age. 

 

5 Sleep Benefits for Seniors 
 

1.A good night’s sleep boosts your mood. Sleep and mental health are closely related. In 

many ways, both impact each other. Not getting enough sleep can lead to mental health is-

sues like depression and anxiety, while mental health conditions can, in turn, lower your sleep 

quality. A good night’s sleep is crucial for your mental well-being. 
 

2. Quality sleep lowers your risk of diseases. Lack of sleep increases your risk of serious 

health conditions like high blood pressure, cardiovascular disease, diabetes and obesity. Stud-

ies show that insufficient sleep puts added stress on the body, leading to inflammation and a 

weakened immune system. During sleep, our bodies undergo restorative functions like muscle 

growth, protein synthesis and tissue repair – all of which are needed to keep your immune 

system strong. 
 

3. Restful sleep maintains your weight and supports metabolism. Getting enough sleep is key 

to weight maintenance and keeping your metabolism moving at a healthy rate. Sufficient 

sleep also regulates ghrelin, a hormone that stimulates your appetite. If you’re sleep deprived, 

your metabolism slows down which can lead to weight gain. 
 

4. Good sleep improves concentration and memory. A good night’s rest keeps your brain 

healthy and your memory sharp. It’s well known that sleep deprivation has a negative impact 

on your attention span and short-term memory. Lack of sleep also weakens your decision-

making ability and your long-term memory as well. And over time, too little sleep can even 

contribute to cognitive decline, memory loss and increase your risk for developing dementia. 
 

5. Bedtime is when your brain clears harmful toxins. Contrary to popular belief, our brains 

don’t slow down while we’re sleeping. Scientists are learning more about the glymphatic sys-

tem, which serves as a waste disposal system in our bodies and clears harmful toxins and de-

bris from our brains. The glymphatic system is almost 10 times more active during sleep than 

it is during wakefulness. One of the most crucial aspects of these new findings for seniors is 

that one of the toxins being cleared from our brain during sleep is thought to be responsible 

for Alzheimer’s disease. According to Maiken Nedergaard, M.D., D.M.Sc., co-director of the 

Center for Translational Neuromedicine at the University of Rochester Medical Center 

(URMC). “Sleep is critical to the function of the brain’s waste removal system…These findings 

also add to the increasingly clear evidence that quality of sleep or sleep deprivation can pre-

dict the onset of Alzheimer’s and dementia.” 
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SOCIAL CONCERNS 

PROPERTY 

Food bank deliveries for January totaled 138 pounds. We always get surprised and a happy re-
ception when they see all the food we bring each month. 
 

There were no birthdays at Rose Garden Care Home this month but Carol Schock took valen-
tines for the residents to decorate. It brought smiles to everyone. For Easter we plan to fill plas-
tic easter eggs and have the residents fill small Easter baskets to donate to Jessie's Closet for 
foster children who receive clothing donations from them. 
 

Our trip to Amberly's place is in the works as of this writing and will have more to report in 
March. 
 

Collection center continues as usual. Thanks for your continued efforts. When I took the glasses 
to the Vision Center at Walmart for the Lion's Club the clerk was astounded at the number of 
glasses we donated. 
 

Social Concerns and WELCA are working together to sponsor in April a movie night. The feature 
film "Sound of Freedom" is a riveting film with a Christian message based on a true story of how 
one person made a difference in stemming human trafficking. Stay tuned for more information. 
 

The Social Concern's Meeting time has changed to Noon on the first Monday of each month. 
 

Blessings, 
 
 

1 Peter 4:10 (ESV) 
As each received a gift, use it to serve one another, as stewards of God's varied gifts. 
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First and foremost, I want to thank Davide Donaldson for a great job of taking care of our 
church property the past three years.  Thankfully, David isn’t going to ride off into the sunset; 
I’ve asked him to assist me in different areas and he has graciously accepted. 

People have asked me why I took on the responsibility of Property Chair.  I always tell them, 
‘I’m asking myself the same question’,  But like all of you, I love our church and if I can contrib-
ute in this capacity, I’m happy to do so.  And, I won’t be alone; I’ve recruited a committee of 6 
highly qualified people.  We will meet once a month to discuss any issues that have come up 
and how to best resolve them.  Plus, I have a list of all the people who indicated a willingness 
to help with property issues from the Opportunities for Service. 

I look forward to working WITH you, not FOR you.     Jerry Randby 



9 

INSPIRATIONAL  LUNCHEON 

  

 

  

“Caring and Sharing” is the theme for this years luncheon  scheduled for March 16th at 11:30 

am in Fellowship Hall.  Everyone is asked to bring a pair of socks — any size/any gender.  

Guest speaker will be Myra Garlict, Executive Officer of Crossroad Mission.  Tickets will be avail-

able for purchase following worship services on March 2nd & 3rd /March 9th & 10th.  Cost is 

$12.00/person.   This is always a fun event for the ladies of the congregation so mark your cal-

endar and plan to attend.  You are also encouraged to invite a friend. 

We are moving into the season of Lent which mean Easter is coming real soon.  That means it 

won’t be long and our seasonal family members will be taking to the road for their summer 

residence and a sad time for we who remain in Yuma.   

We have begun our Wednesday Lenten services along with the soup suppers prior to service.  

These services are being ‘live streamed’ so for those of you who are not in Yuma you can still 

join us online...course you’ll have to make your own soup!! 
 

Please Note:  If you are on the organ side of the church, when going to the altar for commun-

ion the first person goes to the center of the rail and others go to the left.  That provides you 

to be in the right order when returning to your seat.  Thank You! 
 

The livestream is working out very well with team members taking charge.  Thank You to those 

who have volunteered for this task. 
 

Until next month, thank you to all who have volunteered to be worship assistants ...you are the 

one who makes services  a happy experience. 
 

Char Schomisch, Co-Chair Joanne Ausing, Co-Chair 

NEW MEMBERS 

Michele Rinehart (Mikie)         

11205 E. 35th Street 85367         Member 
 

I was born in Davenport, Ia and Raised in Rock Island, Ill.  I met and married my husband Bert 

in 1982  and we have two grown children, both living in Albuquerque, N.M  I like to sing kara-

oke, play card games, swim and dance.  I was raised Roman Catholic but was invited to come 

here by a close friend and am enjoying Gloria de Cristo 
 



Holly Cabell           

13848 E. Masterson Avenue,  85367      Associate Member 
 

Holly was invited to attend Gloria de Cristo by fellow Line Dancing friends at Yuma Lakes RV 

Park and like the music and sense of spiritual connection so much she is joining the church.  

Holly is married to John Jameson; they bought a small property on E. Masterson Avenue in the 

Fortuna Foothills area in January.  It will be their winter residence.  Their summer residence is 

in Eugene, OR where Holly is a member of St. Mary’s Episcopal Church.  Holly is a retired ac-

countant having worked for non-profits; she is still a landlord for a 15-unit apartment complex 

in Eugene that she owns with two of her children. She has extensive, many years supervising 

church programs sheltering and feeding homeless people.  She still helps as a Kitchen Lead 

when in Eugene and on the steering committee of the weekly free breakfast preparation but is 

happily no longer in charge.  She is Treasurer for her Rotary Club’s non-profit foundation and 

active in the Eugene Metropolitan Rotary Club attending meetings by Zoom while away.  She is 

volunteering with the Gloria de Cristo Yard Sale. 

 

Brigitte Robinson          

11322 S. Avenue 12E  #193  85367      Member 
 

Brigitte was born and raised in Hof/Saale (Oberfranken, Bavaria) Germany.  She came to the 

U.S. in 1965 and moved to Vancouver, WA in 1972.  Following a divorce, she married her 2nd 

husband, George Robinson, in 1977.  He grew up in Stevensville, Mt.  They live in Bellevue, WA 

(where they enjoyed boating) until he retired in 1990.  Then they moved first to Mesa, Az and 

later to Florence, Az and enjoyed Rving during the summers.  Brigitte moved to  Rancho Rialto, 

Yuma in September of 2023.  Her talents are music, art, languages, sewing, painting (art) etc.  

She also enjoys hiking, dancing, line dancing and other exercise.  After years of attending  non-

denominational church services, she is thrilled to have found a Lutheran church at the beauti-

ful Gloria de Cristo Church.  Brigitte had a son who died at age 47.  She has 3 remaining step-

children, one of whom lies in the Phoenix area.  The other 2 are in the Bellevue, WA area.  She 

was one of 3 children — a brother who passed away in 2012 and a sister who lives in Germany 

and many wonderful nieces and nephews and grands.  She is the only one in her family living 

in the US. 
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NEW MEMBERS 
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Larry & Shirley Shilley         

6275 S. Avenue 8 1/2E,    85365      Members 
 

Larry & Shirley were high school sweethearts.  We met in Tacoma, WA in Jr. High School and 

got married in 1972.  We raised 3 amazing boys who are 48, 46 & 44 years old now.  We raised 

our boys on acreage in Olympia.  Together the 5 of us built our house that we lived in for 30 

years.  Larry was a union electrician and Shirley  was a nurse.  Larry was offered early retire-

ment and full pension so he retired at 55.  Shirley worked 5 more years having been promoted 

to practice manager some years before.  She worked with and retired with her boss, a pul-

monologist, after 25 years together.  We enjoy camping in our RV, going for rides on the Razr 

and spending time on the beach.  Larry likes making things with wood and target shooting.  

Shirley enjoys making greeting cards, baking and making quilts.  We are excited to make Gloria 

de Cristo our home. 

 

Chris Black           

13432 E. 55th Lane   8367       Member 
 

Chris was born November 5, 1951 in Phoenix, AZ. and baptized Lutheran.  Chris graduated high 

school in 1969 and worked in the banking industry for over 30 years.  She married and had 3 

children, residing in Prescott, Az.  In 1986 she re-married Robert Black and the couple and chil-

dren moved to Minneapolis, Mn. Where they raised their blended family of 4 boys and 4 girls.  

Chris’ husband, Robert Black, resumed ownership/management duties at the transportation 

company he owned for 50+ years.  In 2000 the couple retired to Eagle Harbor, Mi where they 

have enjoyed children, numerous grandchildren and 4 great grandchildren.  Chris and Robert 

have spent winters in Yuma sine 2004.  They enjoyed many wonderful years of marriage to-

gether before Robert’s passing on December 1, 2022. 

 

Russ & Alice Neville         

4458 S. 1500 W         Members 

Hurricane, UT 84737 
 

Alice and Russ spent 40 plus years in the insurance industry.  Retired to Yuma in 2004 to be 

near Alice’s parents.  Joined Gloria de Cristo shortly thereafter.  Enjoyed doing building pro-

jects and the Gloria de Cristo family.  Sold our home in Foothills in 2015 to do a summer pro-

ject in Idaho then purchased a home in Florence, Arizona to give some assistance to a long-

time friend.  In the summer of 2023, we moved to Utah to be near our son.  While we 

searched for a replacement for Gloria de Cristo, we were unable to find that gem.  We asked 

Paster Timm if we could rejoin Gloria de Cristo as remote worshipers in December!  We again 

feel satisfied with our commitment to Gloria de Cristo. 

 

 

NEW MEMBERS 



STEWARDSHIP 

 Chet & Jeanne Donley         
14172 E. 51st Street,  85367       Members 
 

Chet was born and raised in Idaho.  He worked in the Timber Industry until retirement in 
2011.  He was a member of the Church of God, a Christian non-denominational church.  He 
and his wife, Jeanne raised 2 children in Orofino, Idaho.  They retired to Yuma fulltime in 
2017. 
 
Jeanne was born in Oregon and raised in a farming community in Idaho.  She met and married 
Chet Donley in 1970.  They raised a daughter and son.  She sold Real Estate and worked for a 
bank as a mortgage lender until retirement in 2011.  She attended the First Church of God in 
Orofino, Idaho.  We became residents of Yuma in 2017. 
 

        I hope by now that most of you have had an opportunity to scrutinize the “placemats” that 

have been added to the tables in Fellowship Hall.  They are the result of an idea, negotiations 

and lots of leg work by Ted Duffy.  As you use them, take a few minutes to preview all the op-

portunities provided by the generous and outstanding people of our church.  Feel free to take 

them with you when you depart and sneak one into the door of your neighbors house, or, per-

haps the clubhouse in your RV Park.  They will change as supplies dictate; if you would like to 

change or add something please contact either Ted or me….maybe develop a crossword puzzle 

about our church or use your artistic talents!!! 
 

        Just a little reminder for some of you who may not be aware…..  You can simplify your Glo-

ria de Cristo offerings by allowing your personal bank to do it for.  You don’t have to become 

deeply involved in technology to get it accomplished:  access your bank on your computer, tab-

let/ipad or telephone (both iPhones and androids)…most banks have a “prompt” for Bill Pay… 

once you are in bill pay you will be prompted for information…amount of money, frequency, 

when to withdraw the money, you may be able to add your envelope number, you must add the 

name of church and address, 11273 E. 40th Street. Yuma, AZ 85367…, sounds simple, if you 

have an issue, contact me or the church secretary (Char) and we will make every effort to help 

get you enrolled.  Once finished you won’t have to write checks. 
 912 
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WELCA  HAPPENINGS 

This year, the month of March appears to be just as busy as February. Coming up are a WELCA 
Planning meeting on March 5th, a Gather potluck dinner and speaker on March 12th, Easter 
Breakfast on March 31st, plus Lenten services every Wednesday evening. But it's a “positive “ 
busy praising our Lord with each step. 

Typically, our WELCA activities begin winding down for the summer months sometime during 
the month of April. This year, Lord of Life Lutheran Church in Sun City West, is hosting the annual 
WELCA Cactus Conference. It's scheduled for Saturday, April 13th, all day. Usually, a sign-up 
sheet is posted with more details on start time, content and end time. If possible, those attend-
ing car-pool which is always a lot of fun. The day is filled with spiritual enrichment including 
speakers and workshops and ending with all those attending, receiving communion. It's truly an 
event worth your consideration. Grab a friend, sign up and let's go. 

Blessings to you, 

Donna Brown 
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    This is not a “stewardship” issue, merely a commercial for the church in general.  I have been 

asked to arrange the Lenten soup program with the men who regularly attend Pastor Timm’s 

once a month Saturday Breakfast.  Sooo, mark it down, Wednesday, March 20, 4 PM, Fellowship 

Hall…. a “soup” buffet !!!!!…. 10 - 15 men will each provide a different soup.  You try some new 

stuff or perhaps go with the old favorite favorites.  Please come and break bread and maybe 

even crackers;  then attend the last Wednesday service before Holy Week.  Please bring a friend 

…. the one you have been meaning to ask, or even that grouchy neighbor. 

 

      God Bless All of You 

             Church Council Stewardship,    Gary Raasch 



MARCH    BIRTHDAYS 

MARCH    ANNIVERSARIES                                                      

ALTAR FLOWERS FOR MARCH 
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31 Earl & Robin Marlatt 

 1 Jan Achen  6 Sharon Noltemeyer 18 Linda Sprauer 

 1 Gary Harris  7 Jerry  Stapleton 19 Jim Bryant 

 1 Sandy Timm  8 Paula Stovall 22 Nancy Griffiths 

 1 Carolyn Wade  8 Bev Theroux 23 Holly Cabell 

 2 Pam Carter  9 Gary Meisner 23 Carol Roark 

 5 Ginger Van Winkle 13 Allen Sprauer 24 Marcia Severson 

 6 Verna Arnold 17 Marian Vogt 26 Ann Alcaraz 

 6 Lois Hundtoft 17 Randy Zieman 28 Donna Ford 

    31 Tony Hoffman 

Mens’ Breakfast will meet on the first  

Saturday of the month at 8am at Daybreakers.  

Please join us for a time of food and fellow-

ship!!  

The next date is March  2, 2024  

3  Lauren & Janice Erickson/Linda Strand in memory of their parents 

10  Char Schomisch in honor of granddaughter Catherine’s birthday 

17  Jim & Linda Bryant in celebration of their 60th wedding anniversary AND Carolyn 
 Smith in memory of husband, Jack. 

24  Larry & Bonnie Doll 

31   Larry Unger in memory of wife RoseMarie 
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